
Written Testimony for SB 977:  Enforcement of Federal Immigration Law - 
Restrictions on Access to Information (Maryland Data Privacy Act) - 
Please VOTE NO on this bill. 
 
Dear Judiciary Committee: 
 
SB 977 puts all Americans at risk.  It goes directly against President Trump’s EO 
regarding illegal immigrants in our country.  And our LEOs are going to be the ones who 
suffer for it.  How are our LEOs supposed to do their jobs and keep Americans safe 
unless they have access to information leading them to illegal criminal immigrants?!! I 
do not want illegal immigrant criminals near my home and places that I frequent with my 
family.  Since foreign immigrants entered our country illegally, we have seen an increase 
in crime, especially in violent crime and rape and sexual assault, an increase in drugs, 
especially Fentanyl, and an increase in Fentanyl related deaths, just to name a few of 
the negative effects.  I’m not against all immigration.  I have friends whose families have 
immigrated legally to this country.  I simply want illegal immigrant criminals removed 
from our country and returned to their country of origin.  They have committed a crime 
by entering our country illegally and should be returned to their countries of origin.  All 
immigrants should come here legally so that our government can vet them and make 
sure to keep all Americans safe from foreign criminals. 

Please VOTE NO on this bill. 

Thank you.   

 

Respectfully, 

 

Trudy Tibbals 


